Mendocino Coast Recreation and Park District 300 S. Lincoln Street Fort Bragg, CA 95437

August 8th, 2023

Peggy Ducey City Manager City of Fort Bragg 416 N Franklin Street Fort Bragg, CA 95437

Dear Peggy Ducey:

The Mendocino Coast Recreation and Park District (District) is officially requesting an early termination to the Operating Agreement between the City of Fort Bragg and The Mendocino Coast Recreation and Park District for the C. V. Starr Community Center.

The District held a special meeting on August 2nd, 2023 to discuss the agreement. The District feels that the community will be better served if the City of Fort Bragg were to operate the C. V. Starr Community Center. There was a motion to have the Mendocino Coast Recreation & Park District work with the City of Fort Bragg to dissolve the current operating agreement, dated September 1, 2022. In the next few months, MCRPD shall work with the City of Fort Bragg, to ensure a smooth transition while working towards complete independence of each other. It passed with a unanimous vote of the three board members in attendance. Two board members were absent. Effective immediately MCRPD would like to start the process of dissolving the operating agreement.

Barbara Burkey

Mendocino Coast Recreation and Park District

Murkey

Board Chair